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Term 3 (9 weeks) 
Mon 21st Jul – Fri 19th Sep 

 

Mon 28th July – Fri 8th Aug 
Silver Coin Challenge 

 

Friday 1st August 
GWR AFL football 

tournament at Wendouree 
(selected Yr 5/6 students) 

 

2.40pm Assembly led by FLP 
 

Wednesday 6th August 
100 Days of School for 
Foundation students - 

wear your brightest colours 
 

Friday 8th August 
2.40pm Assembly led by 1GT 

 

Last Book Club Order Day 
 

Monday 11th August 
Years 3 & 4 Auslan incursion  

 

Friday 15th August 
2.40pm Assembly led by 2MH 

 

Catholic Primary Schools 
Athletics at Llanberris 

(selected students from  
Yr 3/4/5/6) 

 

Monday 18th August 
9am Book Week Assembly 

and Dress Up Parade 
 

Friday 22nd August 
2.40pm Assembly led by 3LL 

 

Division Basketball at Selkirk 
Stadium (selected Yr 5/6 

students) 
 

Friday 29th August 
Casual Dress Day 

Gold coin donation to 
support the SoupBus 

 

2.40pm Assembly led by 4JS 
 

Interschool Sport (Yr 5/6) 
 

First week in September 
Father’s Day Stall 

 

Thursday 4th September 
School Disco 

 

Friday 5th September 
Fathers’ Day/Special 

Friends’ Liturgy  

In the Land of the Wadawurrung People 
 

Dear families, 

Recent media reports have highlighted serious concerns regarding child safety within the 
childcare sector. Distressing stories have emerged of individuals exploiting gaps in the system 
to harm vulnerable children. These incidents are deeply concerning and serve as a timely 
reminder of the importance of rigorous child safety standards in all educational settings. 

At our school, child safety is not only a top priority—it is a non-negotiable foundation of 
everything we do. Teachers must be qualified and registered with the Victorian Institute of 
Teaching before they can be employed in our schools. This is reviewed annually. We do not 
employ staff who do not meet these essential standards. 

All auxiliary staff members including learning support officers, administrative and 
maintenance staff, are required to hold a current and valid Working with Children Check. 
Moves to make this a national registry are certainly to be applauded and will add strength to 
this registry. 

Our school is governed by the Diocese of Ballarat Catholic Education, Limited (DOBCEL) which 
oversees the governance of more than fifty schools in this region. DOBCEL is supported by 
the Victorian Registration and Qualifications Authority (VRQA), which oversees and audits our 
compliance with child safety requirements annually. We also ensure that all visiting 
tradespeople and parent volunteers provide the appropriate documentation before they are 
permitted to engage with students on site. 

Additionally, every staff member undergoes annual training in child safety, helping us stay up 
to date with the latest best practices and legislative requirements. This training is recorded 
and monitored through an external provider to ensure consistency and accountability. 

When planning camps, excursions, or any event involving student supervision, we take a 
cautious and considered approach to staffing. Our 
goal is to ensure that both students and staff are fully 
supported and safe at all times. 

We are proud of the measures we have in place and 
of the strong culture of care, responsibility, and 
vigilance that underpins our approach to child safety. 
The wellbeing of every student in our care is at the 
heart of everything we do. We are blessed to be able 
to work with your children each day and we take that 
responsibility very seriously. 
 

God bless, 

 
 
 
 

Mark Hogbin 
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Thursday 11th September 
Division Athletics at 
Llanberris (qualified 

students from Yr 3/4/5/6 
from event in Week 4) 

 

Friday 12th September 
2.40pm Assembly led by 5ZP 

 

Trivia Night in school gym 
 

Tuesday 16th September 
6pm Confirmation at 

Damascus College, Mt Clear 
 

Friday 19th September 
Footy Colours Casual Dress 
Day - Gold coin donation to 

support Fight Cancer 
Foundation 

 

12.40pm Assembly led by 
FBOK 

 

Term 4 (11 weeks) 
Mon 6th Oct – Fri 19th Dec 

 

Friday 10th October 
Start of Term/Mercy Day Mass  

 

Friday 17th October 
2.40pm Assembly led by FTW 

 

Friday 24th October 
2.40pm Assembly led by 6MM 

 

Friday 31st October 
Junior Sports Day for all 

Foundation-Year 2 students 
 

Casual Dress Day - Gold coin 
donation for MercyWorks 

 

Monday 3rd November 
Pupil free day 

 

Tuesday 4th November 
Melbourne Cup Public 
Holiday - Pupil free day 

 

Friday 7th November 
No Assembly 

 

Friday 14th November 
No Assembly 

 

Friday 21st November 
No Assembly 

 

Mon 24th – Wed 26th Nov 
Year 5 Camp 

 

Friday 28th November 
Casual Dress Day - Gold coin 

donation for St Vinnies 
 

Friday 5th December 
9.30am End of Year Mass 

 

Tuesday 16th December 
5.30pm Yr 6 Graduation 

Liturgy 
 

Thursday 18th December 
Final 2025 day for students 

Start of Term Mass 
We enjoyed a very special start to the term with Fr. Justin on Friday when we came together 
for Mass in the gym. It was great to see some families who were able to join us for this very 
special event which also acknowledged NAIDOC Week in a very special way. 

 
Thankyou! 
Thank you to all parents and friends of our school community for negotiating our fallen tree 
last week. Heavy rains and extreme wind caused a significant pine tree to collapse and fall on 
to Fortune Street at a very busy time of the morning. With help from the SES we were able to 
reopen the road by 10.30am. 
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Winter Uniform 
Please note that it is an expectation that correct winter uniform be worn at school each day. Sports uniform is 
permitted on sports days. Puffer jackets are not part of the uniform. Teachers will be monitoring uniform standards 
over the coming weeks so it might be timely to have a look at what the children are wearing to school each day. 

 
Parking Near Staff Car Park 
Please note that we have experienced damage to the water pipes near the entrance to the staff car park. For this 
reason we ask that parents do not park on the grass around this area. 

 
Cover-Up Clothes 
We are asking children to bring along cover-up clothes if they would like to play up at the paddock during break 
times. What is cover-up clothing? 

Cover-up clothing is anything that can be put on over the uniform quickly at play times. It might be some old 
tracksuit pants and a windcheater or anything else that protects the school uniform on days when the ground may 
be wet, muddy or slippery. Cover-up clothing may include gumboots. The students who remember to bring along 
their cover-up clothing are really enjoying the paddock play areas and we encourage all students to join in the fun. 

 
SFX Green Team! 

Would you like to become involved in the outdoor life of our school? We are hoping to 
gather a small team of people who would like to assist with the management of our 
veggie garden areas in the school. The children love to be involved, and growing 
produce is an important part of our science (EE) program. With a dedicated group of 
volunteers who are prepared to meet weekly at a common time (perhaps 1.45-3.15 
each Thursday) we are hoping that we can do some of the jobs that our little ones find 
a bit challenging. No skills required, just a willingness to lend a hand and help to build 
the community of Saint Francis Xavier School. Please let Brooke or Anita know at the 
office or Mrs. Hayward in EE if you would like to lend a hand. Let’s get ready for spring! 

 

NAIDOC Week celebrations 
NAIDOC Week was celebrated throughout Australia during our school holidays so we celebrated at school last week! 

NAIDOC Week is a wonderful opportunity for us to learn about First Nations cultures and histories and to celebrate 
the achievements of Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander peoples. 

During our break times this week, children have been invited to take part in various NAIDOC Week activities.  We 
read First Nations books in the Library, we planted native plants in our Indigenous Garden and we created art 
inspired by this year's official NAIDOC week poster. 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
St. Francis Xavier Primary School is a Child Safe School called to action through Gospel values and Mercy tradition. 
Through the mission of Jesus within the Mercy tradition, we are called to action in pursuing fullness of life for all.         4. 

 

 

Foundation News 

 



 
St. Francis Xavier Primary School is a Child Safe School called to action through Gospel values and Mercy tradition. 
Through the mission of Jesus within the Mercy tradition, we are called to action in pursuing fullness of life for all.         5. 

 

 

Religious Education News 
 
 

THIS WEEK’S GOSPEL- Sunday July 27, 2025       Seventeenth Sunday in Ordinary Time (Year C) 

Gospel: Luke 11:1-13 

One day Jesus was praying in a certain place. When he had finished, one of his disciples said to him, “Lord, teach us 
to pray, just as John taught his disciples.” 
Jesus said to them, “When you pray, say this: ‘Father: May your holy name be honoured; may your Kingdom come. 
Give us this day the food we need. Forgive us our sins, for we forgive everyone who does us wrong. And do not bring 
us to hard testing.’” (Gospel passage taken from Good News Translation ) 

Gospel reflection 

The disciples ask Jesus to teach them how to pray and Jesus gives the disciples a prayer that they can use. This 
prayer is often called the “Lord’s Prayer”, because it is the prayer that Jesus taught us. With slightly different words, 
we still pray this prayer today. It is a prayer that we say every time we come to Mass. In our NAIDOC Mass on Friday, 
we sang the Aboriginal Our Father. The lyrics are as follows: 

You are our Father, you live in heaven, 
We talk to you. Father you are good.  
We believe your word, Father, 
We are your children, give us bread today.  
We have done wrong, we are sorry, 
Teach us, Father, all about your Word.  
Others have done wrong to us, 
And we are sorry for them, Father, today. 
Stop us from doing wrong, Father, 
Save us all from the evil one.  
You are our Father, you live in heaven, 
We talk to you, Father, you are good. 

  
Our Challenge: How will you do what is right this week? How will you help make sure that all people have their fair 
share of the daily bread that God gives to us? 

 
 

What a special celebration of NAIDOC Week we 
had last Friday! We were honored to welcome 
our Wadawarrung First Nations representatives 
Aunty Joy and Jenna Oldaker, who began our 
Mass by leading us in a traditional Aboriginal 
smoking ceremony. Aunty Joy offered our 
welcome and her words were heartfelt and full of 
hope. 
 

A special thank you to our Parish Priest Fr Justin 
Driscoll, who celebrated with us and spoke to us 

about the importance of listening, with children offering their thoughts about respect, hospitality and reconciliation. 
Congratulations to all the students who participated in our rituals, prayer and songs- their respectful and reverent 
behaviour was noted by staff and parents alike. 
 

Many thanks also to family members, friends and community members who joined us for our Eucharist- we love it 
when you join our school family to celebrate together. 
 

Please know you do not have to be Catholic or a regular churchgoer to attend these celebrations - everyone is always 
welcome here at St Francis Xavier!  
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Later this term we will begin the Seasons for Growth 
program for children who are dealing with significant life 
changes by: 

 exploring the impact of change and loss on every-
day life 

 learning new ways to respond to these changes 
These changes may be situations such as parental 
separation/divorce/ estrangement, the death or illness of a 
family member/friend/pet, family changes such as  loss of 
employment or change of schools/cities. 
 
Please don’t hesitate to talk to me if life circumstances 
have changed for your family and you would like your child 
to be considered for inclusion in Seasons. Please email me 
at  cmeneely@sfxballarat.catholic.edu.au  
(Due to numbers, priority will be given to children who have not yet been involved in this program in previous years) 

 

 
 
 

Christine Meneely, Religious Education Leader 
 MHiPS Leader (Mental Health in Primary School Leader) 

 
Curriculum News 

 
 

Upcoming Event Book Week 2025 
 

 
 

Book Week is held annually at St Francis Xavier to celebrate reading and engage children in literature and to bring 
stories to life through play and costume. It's a great time to encourage the joy of reading through dress ups. Please 
save the date and more information will follow soon. Book week begins Monday 18th August - Week 5. This year 
we'll be kicking off Book Week with our dress up day on Monday 18th August. Each year Book Week carries a new 
theme. The theme for this year is "Book an Adventure!" It's a special year, marking the 80th anniversary of Children's 
Book Week.  
 
 
NAPLAN 2025 
Individual student reports from ACARA (Australian Curriculum, Assessment and Reporting Authority) will be 
sent home via mail on Wednesday, 30 July.  If you haven’t received your report by Tuesday 5th August, 
please contact the office. 
These reports provide the results from the national assessments (NAPLAN) that students in Years 3 and 5 
completed in Term 1. 
 
 
 
 

mailto:cmeneely@sfxballarat.catholic.edu.au
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Whole School Assessment Schedule 

 
 
As part of our ongoing assessment schedule, all children at SFX will participate in reading assessments over 
the next two weeks. We use DIBELS (Dynamic Indicators of Basic Early Literacy Skills), a research-based tool 
that helps monitor the development of essential reading skills. 

DIBELS assessments are conducted one-on-one and are quick to administer. They focus on key areas such 
as phonemic awareness, reading fluency, and comprehension. The data collected supports teachers in 
identifying students who may need additional support and helps track progress throughout the year. The 
aim is to ensure every child is developing the skills they need to become confident, capable readers.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  Jane Clark, Deputy Principal/Teaching and Learning 
 

 

 
Join the Buzz! 

 
St Francis Xavier Primary School is excited to be part of the 2025 Premier’s Spelling Bee! Open to all students in 
Years 3–6, this fun and engaging competition builds confidence, celebrates literacy, and gives students the chance to 
shine. With exciting prizes including certificates, medals, books, an iPad, and even the chance to meet the Premier, 
we encourage all students to have a go!  
 

I am delighted that so many of our student have signed up already! If you haven’t signed your child/ren up yet, it’s 
not too late, as I have extended registration until Wednesday 30th July. A letter was sent out on PAM with a link to 
the Digital Consent form, alternatively scan the QR code below to access: 
 

 

Let’s celebrate the power of words together!  🐝 📚 
 
 
 

 
Lindy Harty, Literacy Leader 
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Wellbeing News 

 
Child Safe Standard 4: Families and communities are informed and involved in promoting child safety and 
wellbeing. 
 
Sibling Relationships 
 

 
 
Sibling relationships are often a child’s first and longest-lasting social connection. These bonds can offer 
companionship, support and opportunities to develop important life skills such as empathy, negotiation and conflict 
resolution. However, like all close relationships, sibling dynamics can be complex. Differences in temperament, age, 
needs and parental attention can all contribute to tension or rivalry. It’s not uncommon for children to compete for 
attention, especially during times of change or stress. 
 
As a parent or caregiver, your role in shaping the tone of sibling relationships is vital. Creating a home environment 
that celebrates each child’s unique strengths and avoids direct comparisons helps reduce rivalry and fosters mutual 
respect. 
 
By listening without judgement, teaching emotional regulation, and supporting each child’s individuality, you can 
create a family culture where siblings feel secure and valued. This edition of SchoolTV offers insights to support 
young people in developing positive, lasting sibling bonds that can remain strong well into adulthood. 
 
Here is the link to our Edition: https://sfxballarat.catholic.schooltv.me/newsletter/sibling-relationships-au  
 
 
 
Sending cheers your way, 
 
 

 
  Gemma Johnson, Wellbeing Leader  

 
 
 
 
 
 

https://sfxballarat.catholic.schooltv.me/newsletter/sibling-relationships-au
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Sport/Physical Education News 

 
State Cross Country 
Congratulations to Chloe W, Nellie C, Sam N & Lawrence W who all ran superbly well at last Thursday's State Cross 
Country Championships. All four students gave their absolute all and should be extremely proud of their efforts and 
achievements. 
 
Regional AFL 
Take two! We wish our senior football team all the very best as they participate in this Friday's Greater 
Western Region football competition at C.E. Brown Res. Hopefully the conditions will allow the players to shine and 
show off their skills and team work. Good luck to Alex P, Charlie K, Will M, Tom K, Billy C, Sidney P, Hamish L, Nic G, 
Jed H, Noah I & Paddy D and we know that you will play hard and be the best teammate you can be. 
 

2025 SFX SPORTS DATES 
Term 3: 

 Week 2 - Friday August 1 - GWR AFL football tournament @ Wendouree (selected students from Yr 5/6) 
 Week 4 - Friday August 15 - Catholic Primary Schools Athletics @ Llanberris (selected students from Yr 

3/4/5/6)  
 Week 5 - Friday August 22 - Division Basketball @ Selkirk Stadium (selected students from Yr 5 & 6) 
 Week 6 - Friday August 29 - Interschool Sport (Yr 5/6) - TBC 
 Week 8 - Thursday September 11 - Division Athletics @ Llanberris (Qualified students from Yr 3/4/5/6 - from 

event in Wk 4)  

 
SFX Football Jumpers, Singlets & Netball dresses/bibs 
If you have any SFX Football jumpers, singlets or netball dresses/bibs at home could you please return them to 
Mr Down or Mr Carroll or drop them into the office. 
 
 
Have a great week. 
 

 

 

 
Shaun Carroll, SFX Sport Coordinator 

 
 

P&F News 
 

 Silver Coin Challenge – BRING IN ALL YOUR SPARE CHANGE  
Monday 28th July – Friday 8th August 
How Silver coin challenge works - each class are provided a container, children can bring in coins throughout 
the 2 week period, the class (1 from each year level) who collects the most amount of money will then have 
a pizza lunch as their prize at a date selected by the school – thanks to Carboni’s 

  
 Trivia Night – here’s one for the parents (and your friends) – definitely a night not to miss – SAVE THE 

DATE  
Friday 12th September – in the school gym 
Book your babysitter now, get your table together 
We are also looking for prizes for our Silent Auction – if you would like to donate a prize/voucher that we 
can use for our Silent Auction, please contact Lisa on 0412 647 737 – or drop your donation into the office – 
we would really appreciate your support 

  

mailto:scarroll@sfxballarat.catholic.edu.au
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Hot Lunches 
Please note, Flexischools have updated when you are placing your child’s Lunch order, you are now able to select if 
your child has any allergies and it will print on your child’s lunch bag label, we ask that you are selecting if they have 
any allergies as it makes it smoother process when it comes to packing lunch orders on a Friday.  Also please note cut 
off for lunch orders is strictly 10am Thursday mornings. 
Thank you to our Co-ordinators & Volunteers who come and pack all of the children’s lunch orders on a Friday! 
  
Hot Chocolates 
First break every Monday Term 3 
$1.50 for a Hot Chocolate & Marshmallow 
Thank you to our Volunteers this week – Please sign up to volunteer if you are able – we rely on Volunteers to be 
able to run this for the children 
  
Uniform Shop 
Did you know our Second Hand Uniform shop is always open?  Please see the ladies in the office if you wish to look 
at any items in our Second Hand Uniform shop, or reach out to a member of the P&F to help you with any of your 
Uniform needs. 
Did you know that all items in the Second Hand Uniform shop are $5? With the exception of woollen jumpers and 
tunics, which are $10. 
We will be opening the Second Hand Uniform shop up again on a regular basis. 
  
 
A big thank you to Kevin Paisley Optometrists Ballarat for their generous donation of sports equipment! Your 
support helps keep our kids active, healthy and happy.  
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Attachments 
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Community News 
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